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CITY OF WALTHAM

BOARD OF SURVEY AND PLANNING
The following are minutes of the May 4, 2016 public hearing held in the Public Meeting Room of the Arthur Clark Government Center located at 119 School Street, Waltham, MA. At 7:00 p.m. In attendance were Chairman Creonte and members Barrett, Callahan DeVito, Duffy, Moroney and Tarallo.
The Chairman mentioned that the hearing was being taped by WCAC, Waltham’s local channel and asked the public to sign in if they were coming forward to speak before the Board. 

The Clerk read the next item on the agenda which was for a modification to a subdivision for Fifth Ave. which was continued from the previous meeting.  A Special Permit for a Curb Cut at the same location was also on the agenda so the Board agreed to hear both petitions together.
Member Brian Moroney recused himself from the deliberations of this petition due to a conflict.

Attorney Philip B. McCourt came forward to address the Board on this matter.  He reviewed the items that have been revised that were discussed at the April meeting.  These included sidewalks, the turnaround loop, hydrants, drainage and signage.
He also reviewed the new comments submitted by the Fire Department, Transportation Director and the Engineering Department.  
Robert Nagi of VHB, 101 Walnut Street, Watertown, MA came forward to review the revisions.

The first item discussed was the redesign of the vehicle turnaround at the gate, when the gate is closed.
There were two options that were discussed. (Option 1 and Option 2) The Board chose option two as the turn around that they would approve.

Mr. Nagi then went over all the signage that would be installed to help drivers understand the turnaround.
The added drainage of underground detentions and the two additionally added catch basins were discussed and the Members were pleased to hear of these improvements.

Mr. Barrett commented that he would like the gate to stay open 24-hours a day. He felt that it would solve a lot of the traffic issues.

Mr. Nagi didn’t disagree with that comment, but after many discussions with the Transportation Director it was decided that the gate would only be open during the proposed hours, and major holidays.

Ms. Callahan asked if the hydrant was added and where it was located.

Mr. Nagi showed the Members the hydrant on the plan that will be installed on Fifth Ave. and that if there were ever any future development in that area they would add more hydrants at that time.
Then Ms. Callahan requested that he to go over the new sidewalk plan as this was one of her biggest concerns.  
Mr. Nagi reviewed the new plan that was submitted for this meeting. He reviewed all sidewalks and the ADA Accessible path.  He reviewed which would be concrete and which would be a bituminous walk path.
Ms. Callahan asked if these sidewalks were temporary or permanent. 
Mr. Nagi said they were currently and eventually would become temporary permanent.
Ms. Tarallo asked if the sidewalks would be city standard?
Mr. Nagi said they were 5-feet wide and constructed of concrete.
Ms. Tarallo asked how wide the streets were.
Mr. Nagi said that the streets are anywhere from 22-feet to 27-feet in different areas and showed the members these locations on the plan. 
Per Ms. Tarallo’s request, Mr. Nagi reviewed the slope/grading of the road.
Ms. Tarallo then commented that she still had concerns with the drainage and wanted that noted.

Mr. DeVito asked what the diameter of the cul-de-sac would be.
Mr. Nagi said it would be a 60-foot diameter cul-de-sac.

Mr. Devito asked if the gates would remain open on weekends.

Mr. Nagi said that they would be open on weekends and major holidays.

Per Mr. DeVito’s request, Mr. Nagi reviewed all the proposed signage which the Board was pleased with.
Also discussed were the waivers and the response to the Engineer’s comments that were dated May 3, 2016.

There being no further questions from the Board, the Chairman asked if there was anyone that would like to come forward and speak or stand in favor of this petition.
Paul Connolly, from Crosspoint, 300 Third Ave came forward in full support of this petition.
John Mula, representing client’s from100, 200 and 300 Third Ave came forward to speak in favor.  All his clients were thrilled to see this project moving forward.  The drainage and sidewalks are a huge plus for all the employees in the area that may want to go out for a walk and or do errands, plus the traffic improvements will be huge.

Steven Duffy of Duffy Properties, 465 Waverley Oaks Road, Waltham, MA came forward to speak in favor of this project.  He also mentioned that Boston Properties and VHB have both been very responsive to all the abutters, including the residential neighbors.
Jeff Held, People Fluent, Inc. 300 Fifth Ave, Waltham, MA came forward to speak.  He said they have over 100 employees that are very supportive of this road and sidewalk project.  They are very excited to be able get out for a walk or do errands during their breaks.  

There being no others, the Chairman closed that part of the meeting and opened it to anyone that would like to speak or stand in opposition to this petition.
There being none, he closed that part of the meeting and asked if there was a motion.
Ms. Callahan commented that they need to decide which cul-de-sac design and sidewalk option the Board would like to approve for this project.

Mr. Barrett made the motion to approve Option #2 for the vehicle turnaround (cul-de-sac) and Figure # 2 for the sidewalks.
The motion was seconded by Mr. DeVito.

The Chairman called for a roll call on the motion.

Roll Call

John Duffy


YES

Justin Barrett

YES

Kathleen Callahan

YES

Mila Tarallo


NO

S. Anthony DeVito

YES

William M. Creonte, Jr.
YES

Motion passed.
Before the Chairman asked for motions on the two petitions, he commented that he would like in the future for the owners to go back to the Traffic Commission and request that the gates remain open at all times.  It is the Boards opinion that this would alleviate much of the traffic. He also agreed with Ms. Tarallo that the roads are narrower than they should be and would like to see in future development that the roadways comply to city standards and made wider.

The Chairman asked if there was a motion on the Modification to a Subdivision at Fifth Ave.
Mr. Duffy made a motion to approve the Modifications to a Subdivision at Fifth Ave.

Mr. Barrett seconded the motion.

The Chairman called for a Roll Call.

Roll Call

John Duffy


YES

Justin Barrett

YES

Kathleen Callahan

YES

Mila Tarallo


NO

S. Anthony DeVito

YES

William M. Creonte, Jr.
YES

Motion passed.

The Chairman then asked if there was a motion on the Special Permit Curb Cut at Fifth Ave.

Mr. Barret made a motion to approve the Special Permit Curb Cut at Fifth Ave.

Mr. DeVito Seconded the motion.

The Chairman called for a Roll Call.

Roll Call

John Duffy


YES

Justin Barrett

YES

Kathleen Callahan

YES

Mila Tarallo


NO

S. Anthony DeVito

YES

William M. Creonte, Jr.
YES

Motion passed.

The Chairman then closed that part of the hearing and opened the regular meeting.
The Clerk read the first item on the agenda which was for the approval of the revised minutes to the April 6, 2016 meeting.

On the motion of Ms. Callahan, seconded by Mr. DeVito, the Board





VOTED:
to approve the revised minutes to the meeting of 






April 6, 2016.

There being no further business on the agenda, the Chairman asked if there was a motion to adjourn.

On the motion of Mr. Barrett, seconded by Mr. DeVito, the Board




VOTED:
to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Michael L.J. Chiasson, Clerk

Board of Survey and Planning
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